








FFDC NEWSLEL'I'EH.eossoaseesiill « NEWS contribution.... @ .Marllyn Rath e - ,‘

FFDC member DON ARMSTRONG of New Port Richey 1s the Staff Instruchr at two separate
seminars/dance weeks in SWITZERLAND this Spring. Don will be presenting 'American
Folk Dancing' (Contras, Squares, (lrcle Mixers, Rounds, Quadrilles, and Herltage
dances) in the luxurious Hotel Fﬁrengen high above beautiful lake Lucerne from

April 8th through April 13th. The second session starts on April 16th and continues
through April 21st, The Folk Dance Weeks are directed by Betll and Willy Chapuils
from Burgdorf and they will be sharing the staff-teaching with Don durlng both sessionas,
These 'Spring Dance Weeks' always attract participants from many Countries and this
year dance teachers from England, Scotland, Germany, France, Spain, Italy, Greece,
Hungary and Sweden are already registered with other areas certain to be represented
before registrations are closed. Don has been asked to place program priorlty on the
Amerlcan Contra Dance as this form of the traditional American dance is becoming

very popular with dance groups throughout Europe. Many leaders and groups already
use gsome of Dons recordings of Contras and Quadrllles found on both the lloyd Shaw
Foundaticon and the Grenn labels. As this is Dons fourth teaching trip to Europe he
is looking forward to renewing old friendships, making new ones, and °'bringlng back’
many of the lovely Swias folk dances that Betll and Willy will present during thelr
portlon of the seasslions, Don 1s scheduled to return to Florlda on May lst,

Many FFDC members, and others, greatly enjoyed the 'Folk Dance Hollday' that was

held in Avon Park last December and staffed by CUBBY WHII'EHEAD from Sarasota and

DON ARMSTRONG from New Port Richey. (Cubby and Don were both sorry that some dancers
and leaders had to be 'turned away' because the camp was fulll) At that time Don
announced the dates for a great dance vacation camp in Colorado, 'The Lloyd Shaw

Foundatlon Dance Week'. The dates Don announced were NOT CORRECT., Don has asked us

to pass along his sincere apology and to give the proper dates. So, the correct

info is: THE LIOYD SHAW FOUNDATION DANCE WEEK at the Scandinavlian lodge in Steamboat
Springs, Colorado from July 15th through July 20th, Advance reglatration IS neceasary.
For further info write directly to Dr. Dlane Burton (Bowling Green University),
1536 Conneaut, Bowllng Green, Ohio, 43402, The Staff, 1ln additiesto Don Armsirong
and Diane Burton, will include BOB HOWELL from Cleveland, Ohion, and ENID COCKE from

- Manhattan, Kansas who has just recently returned from a year in Denmark,





























